
TRUSTEES ANNUAL REPORT FROM 1 SEPTEMBER 2017 TO 31 AUGUST 2018 

 

 ADMINISTRATIVE INFORMATION  

CHARITY NAME: LOWESTOFT AND EAST SUFFOLK METHODIST CIRCUIT 

REGISTERED CHARITY NUMBER: 1135624 

PRINCIPAL ADDRESS: 38 ASHBURNHAM WAY, CARLTON COLVILLE, LOWESTOFT, 

SUFFOLK, NR33 8SJ  

TRUSTEES: THE NAMES OF THE MANAGING TRUSTEES ARE LISTED ON THE 

CHARITY COMMISSION WEBSITE OR ARE AVAILABLE FROM THE CIRCUIT 

TREASURER  

 

AIMS AND ORGANISATION  

THE MAIN AIMS OF THE CIRCUIT POLICY ARE:  

1. TO COMMISSION AND CHALLENGE OUR CHURCHES TO GROW IN FAITH AND 

UNDERSTANDING OF GOD AND HIS PURPOSE AND TO MAKE NEW DISCIPLES 

OF CHRIST. 

2. TO EXCEL IN LOCAL AND GLOBAL ENGAGEMENT, AWARENESS AND 

OUTREACH, AND TO SEE GROWTH ROOTED IN LOCAL CONGREGATIONS.  

3. TO CELEBRATE AND DEVELOP ECUMENICAL RELATIONSHIPS.  

4. TO ENABLE EVERYONE, STAFF AND MEMBERS ALIKE, TO REALISE, USE AND 

STRETCH THEIR GOD-GIVEN GRACES AND SKILLS; AND IN PARTICULAR TO 

DEVELOP A TEAM APPROACH THAT WILL LIBERATE THE MINISTRY TO 

EXERCISE THEIR GIFTS ACROSS THE CIRCUIT, EVEN THOUGH THEY WILL 

RETAIN PARTICULAR RESPONSIBILITIES FOR SPECIFIC CHURCHES.  

5. TO DRAW OUR CHURCHES CLOSER TOGETHER AS A CIRCUIT FAMILY, SO THAT 

WE CAN GIVE TRUE SUPPORT AND ENCOURAGEMENT TO EACH OTHER. 

GUARDING AGAINST THE DANGER OF GEOGRAPHICAL ISOLATION, THE STAFF 

MEET REGULARLY FOR FELLOWSHIP AND SUPPORT.  

6. THE CIRCUIT LEADERSHIP TEAM, MEETING REGULARLY EXISTS TO ADVISE 

THE CIRCUIT MEETING ON MATTERS OF POLICY AND DEVELOPMENT, AND TO 

SEE THAT THE DECISIONS OF THE CIRCUIT MEETING ARE IMPLEMENTED.  

 

THE CIRUIT HAS FIFTEEN CHURCHES ORGANISED INTO FOUR SECTIONS, AND 

DURING THE YEAR WAS SERVED BY FOUR FULL-TIME MINISTERS  SUPPLEMENTED 

BY ACTIVE SUPERNUMARY MINISTERS AND LAY PREACHERS. THE CIRCUIT ALSO 

EMPLOYS A LAY WORKER ADMINISTRATOR.  

THE CIRCUIT PRODUCES A QUARTERLY PREACHING PLAN TO ENSURE REGULAR 

ACTS OF WORSHIP TAKE PLACE AT EACH OF THE METHODIST/LEP CHURCHES . THEY 

ARE OPEN TO ALL PEOPLE WITHOUT CHARGE.  

 

REVIEW OF PROGRESS AND ACHIEVEMENTS 

FOLLOWING THE ARRIVAL OF TWO NEW MINISTERS, TIME WAS TAKEN TO ALLOW 

THEM TO SETTLE INTO THEIR NEW ROLES. DISCUSSIONS HAVE CONTINUED, AND 

DECISIONS MADE TO ENSURE THAT ALL CHURCHES ARE NOT UNNECCESSARILY 

BURDENED FINANCIALLY.  HIGH LEVEL DISCUSSIONS HAVE COMMENCED WITH 

NEIGHBOUTING CIRCUITS ON FUTURE BOUNDARY CHANGES.  

DISCUSSIONS CONTINUE WITHIN THE CIRCUIT  ON THE FINANCIAL FUTURE OF THE 

CIRCUIT WITH IDEAS BEING PUT TO CHURCHES FOR DISCUSSION,  IT WAS 

ACKNOWLEDGED THAT EXISTING STAFF LEVELS CANNOT  BE MAINTAINED AFTER 

2020, BUT FUTURE CHANGES IN CIRCUITS MAY ALTER PROVISIONAL DECISIONS.  

A PROGRAMME OF TRAINING IN SAFEGUARDING CONTINUED.  

THE CIRCUIT AND CHURCHES HAVE ALSO BEEN IMPLEMENTING THE GDPR 

REQUIREMENTS. 
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